Annual Gathering of Punjabi Sahit Sabha 'Kalam'

Annual Gathering of Punjabi Sahitya Sabha 'Kalam' was organized by the teachers of Punjabi
Department of Sri Guru Nanak Dev Khalsa College, Dev Nagar, New Delhi in which Dr.
Baljinder Chohan (Namwar-Ghazalgo) touched upon the three basic forms of Punjabi literature,
poetry, drama and prose and presented his views on the genre of Punjabi poetry. He also told the
students about the importance of rhythm in poetry. He also gave detailed information about open
and closed poetry to the students.On this occasion the acting principal of the college
Gurmohinder Singh encouraged the students to ask questions in class. At the same time, he
quoted Guru Nanak Dev Ji in Gurbani and said that it is very important to have the message
among the students and teachers. He also asked the students to share with the teachers whatever
difficulties they face. He said that the job of a teacher is not only to teach but also to help the
students in solving their problems. The chief guest was former Vice Principal of Sri Guru Tegh
Bahadur Khalsa College Dr. Welcoming Harminder Singh with flowers.Punjabi students
participated in this program in large numbers out of which Ranjit Singh presented his poem
"Turda Turda Munda Ik', Jasleen Kaur presented her poem 'Mother', Harkamal presented his
poem 'Insaniyat’ and Naman presented his poetry. Nandeep introduced the face of Punjabi
culture. The Punjabi teachers of the college also gave prizes to boost the morale of these
students. On this occasion the convener of Punjabi department Dr. Paramjit Kaur, Acting
Principal of the College, Welcoming Gurmohinder Singh, he encouraged the students to show off
their skills. He encouraged the students to participate in any program. He also asked for a
program to provide information to the students about Punjabi writers. At the same time, he met

the college teacher Dr. Thanks to Baljinder Chohan for his views on Punjabi Poetry. The senior



teachers of the department Dr. Beant Kaur, Dr. Vinay Kaur, Bhupinder Pal Bakshi and Dr.

Jaswinder Kaur made the program a success by giving valuable suggestions



